

TO: Honorable Mayor and Members of the Common Council

FROM: Josh Finch, City Administrator

DATE: June 10th, 2025 **RE:** Monthly Newsletter

These are some exciting times here in the City of Hillsboro! The City Council will be conducting interviews for the next City Administrator the week of June 9th. It is the hope of the Mayor and Common Council to select and hire the next City Administrator to ensure a smooth transition and to limit disruptions as I will be departing June 13th. It is extremely encouraging to see the dedication and ongoing efforts of the City Council, Commissions, and City Staff come to see completion in many of the projects and activities highlighted in this newsletter if anyone has any questions, please feel free to contact us at city hall (608)-489-2521.

Administrator Update: As this will be my last letter to the Hillsboro community, I want to take a moment to express my sincere appreciation to the City Council, our dedicated staff, and the residents who make this community so special. It has been an incredible honor to work alongside such passionate and committed individuals who care deeply about the future of this city. It has been a true honor to serve as your City Administrator. I'm proud of what we've accomplished together—from investing in critical infrastructure and planning for long-term growth, to creating spaces and opportunities that make Hillsboro a wonderful place to live, work, and raise a family. The spirit of collaboration and the shared dedication to progress have been the foundation of every success we've achieved. Thank you for welcoming me into this community, for your trust, and for the many moments of teamwork, problem-solving, and celebration along the way. I will always be grateful for the opportunity to be part of this community's journey, and I leave with great confidence in Hillsboro's continued growth and success. I wish you all the best.

Police Spotlight: For the month of May, the Hillsboro Police Department handled 255 calls for service. Of those 255, 29 were traffic stops, 10 ordinance violations, 6 disorderly conducts, and 5 motor vehicle crashes with 1 containing injuries. Officer Nachtigal spent a week up in Green Bay taking in a training hosted by the Wisconsin Department of Justice. The skills and knowledge Officer Nachtigal returned to Hillsboro with are highly specialized, as the training provided her the roadmap on how to conduct successful sensitive crimes interviews. The



officers of the Hillsboro Police Department recognize how challenging of a training it was and appreciate Officer Nachtigal's dedication to our department, the residents we serve, and continuing to be the definition of a consummate professional. Now that school is done and summer is officially here, the Hillsboro Police Department would like to wish everyone a safe and enjoyable summer season. Lastly, on behalf of Chief Clark, Sergeant Kucinsky, Officer Kiel, and Officer Nachtigal, we would like to thank outgoing City Administrator Josh Finch for his years of service and dedication to the City of Hillsboro. Our community is better today because of his leadership and stewardship, and we wish him continued success in his next chapter with the City of Waupaca.

Pool Update: The Hillsboro pool will be opening this week! We hope to have a great fun and a safe summer!

Library Spotlight: The Hillsboro Public Library will be hosting various events.

Hillsboro Public Library 2025 Programs

Teens - Game nights- Thurs. June 12 & 26: 4pm

Kids - Summer Reading Program (SRP)- Starts June 17

- SRP Events- Reading in Albert Field Memorial Park- Fri. June 20

& 27: 1030am

Adult - ADRC, at the library Wed. June 18: 12-4pm

- ADRC Dementia Caregivers support group June 18: 3pm
- Grief Group Thurs. June 19: 5pm

Location - 819 High Avenue, Hillsboro, Wisconsin 54634 (608) 489-2192 • Find us on Facebook or visit our website

MINUTES FOR BOARDS AND COMMISSIONS: All meeting minutes are uploaded to the website upon approval. Please follow the link below for the most updated information & meeting minutes: https://www.hillsborowi.com/meetings

With sincere appreciation,

Josh Finch

City Administrator- Hillsboro, WI